
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Although a formal committee of the city council, the Health & Wellbeing 
Board has a remit which includes matters relating to the Clinical 
Commissioning Group (CCG), the Local Safeguarding Board for Children 
and Adults as well as Healthwatch.  Papers come from a variety of 
sources.  The format for Health & Wellbeing Board papers is consequently 
different from papers submitted to the city council for exclusive city 
council business. 

 
 
1. Sustainability and Transformation Plan - update 
 
1.1. The contents of this paper can be shared with the general public. 

 

1.2 This paper is for the Health & Wellbeing Board meeting on the 20th 

September 2016 
 

1.3 Authors: Brian Doughty, Acting Director Adult Services, BHCC  

 Dr. Christa Beesley, Chief Clinical Officer, CCG 

John Child, Chief Accountable Officer CCG 

 
 

2.  Summary 
 

2.1 The Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP) is a new 

planning framework for health and care services.  It is based on a 

regional footprint. 

 

2.2 The Health and Wellbeing Board has asked to receive regular 

updates during the development process. This is therefore a 

standing item on the agenda. 

 

2.3 This report provides the latest updates in the process. 
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3. Decisions, recommendations and any options 
 

  

3.1 That the Board notes this report. 

 

4. Relevant information 
 

4.1 Significant work has continued over the summer period.  

 

4.2 From the first week in September there are further formal meetings 

and given this a verbal update will be provided at the Board to cover 

any additional information.  

 

4.3 As reported at the last Board there is an STP communications and 

engagement work stream. Work on an ‘e’ based web page / link that 

we can all access to get up to date information via each organisation 

within the sub regional footprints websites is continuing.  

 

 

4.4 As the Board is aware all STP areas had to submit their working 

drafts to NHS England as part of the national review. Feedback has 

recently been received. It is clear more work is needed prior to 

formal submission. Further update can be provided verbally at the 

Board. 

 

4.5 Currently we are working to submit the STP on 21st October as 

nationally required. This will then have to be followed up with CCG 

and NHS providers providing two year operational plans around the 

end of the calendar year. 

 

  

5. Important considerations and implications 

 

 

5.1 In December 2015, the NHS shared planning guidance 16/17 – 

20/21 outlined a new approach to help ensure that health and care 

services are built around the needs of local populations. Under the 

guidance every health and care system in England will produce a 

multi-year Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP), showing 

how local services will evolve and become sustainable over the next 

five years.  STPs footprints are not statutory bodies, but described 

by NHS England as collective discussion forums which aim to bring 
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together health and care leaders to support the delivery of improved 

health and care based on the needs of local populations. They do not 

replace existing local bodies, or change local accountabilities. This 

report contains no direct legal implications as the report is an 

update report. 

 

 Lawyer consulted: Natasha Watson  Date: 09.9.16  

 

 

5.2 This report contains no financial implications as the report is an 

update report 

. 
 

5.3 This report contains no equalities implications as the report is an 

update report 

  
 

Sustainability: 

 

5.4 This report contains no sustainability  implications as the report is 

an update report 

 

Health, social care, children’s services and public health: 

 

5.5 None identified 

 

6.  Supporting documents and information 
6.1 None included 
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